
2010-2011 Meeting Dates: Meeting time is 2:30pm in L-210 (CRC Conference Room) on the following dates: 
Aug. 30 ï Sept. 27 ï Oct. 25 ï Nov. 22 ï Dec. 20 ï Jan. 24 ï Feb. 28 ï Mar. 28 ï Apr. 25 ï May 23 

Contra Costa College 

Faculty Development Committee 
Minutes ï August 30, 2010 

 

Present:  Debbie Barnes, Cherie Etheredge, Ellen Geringer, Ruth Gorman, Barbara Grillo  
 
Absent:   David Houston and Liz Xiezopolski  
 
Meeting called to order at:  2:35pm 
 
Agenda:  approved 
 
Minutes:  May 17, 2010 minutes approved 
 
Guests:  none 
 
Announcements:  
 

 Janieôs hours have been cut to 10/week due to DO cutting allocation by 50% (and no state funding). 
This means that the Staff Development Office tasks will likewise be reduced: we will track flex, schedule 
workshops, and maintain the web page.  
 
We will no longer do the Wellness Fair, Holiday Fundraiser, Staff Appreciation BBQ, or the Retirement 
Dinner. ASU is taking over the Wellness Fair; the managers will have to take care of the BBQ. We will 
need to figure out what to do about the other activities. Perhaps the LPG Committee will take them on (it 
might make them more inclusive activities). Ellen will ask Janie to give her a list of what has and has not 
been done on those two events. 
  

 Peggy Fleming is no longer a member of the committee. She is working a reduced 40% load this 
semester and will retire in December.  

  
 
Reports/Updates: 

 Program Review: Ellen handed it in early July. The validation team had all read it by All College Day; 
they had only a few questions, nothing major. They are working on their report. 
  

 Unit Plan/goals: Reviewed the 2010-2011 goals and action plan.  

o At our next meeting we will work on devising topics for the monthly teaching workshop/seminar to 
be provided for the Fall semester. 

o In January 2011, offer faculty orientation so that new part-time faculty can get the info. 

o Also need to encourage Classified Committee to set up new classified orientation (new lab tech in 
Biology). 

 Budget augmentation: We received our requested $3,000 (the maximum allowable). It is for classified 
and faculty conference/training grants, probably $1,000 for classified & $2,000 for faculty, but that will 
be finalized by LPG Committee. 

 Flex issue/meeting with UF & DWSD: The issue is proposed docking of pay for unfulfilled flex hours, 
something DVC has long done, but we will just be starting this 2010-2011. The UF negotiated that 
faculty have until Sept. 30 to meet flex obligations for 2009-2010. 81% of faculty had already met their 
obligations by end of May 2010. The meeting with the UF was changed several times over the summer. 
Now it is to be Sept. 21. Ellen canôt go (will be out-of-town) so Janie will attend since she knows the 
most about the flex reporting process. 

Unfinished Business 

 Revise Workshop Evaluation Forms: Carry over to next meeting, as this is something the DWSD 
Committee and UF will be discussing. Good to have all district colleges using the same form.  


